BOARD OF EDUCATION MEETING 

SCHOOL DISTRICT OF OAKFIELD

OAKFIELD MIDDLE/HIGH SCHOOL
Monday—November 23, 2015
· Meeting called to order by President Kottke at 5:30 p.m.

· Roll call 

· Members: P. Kottke, J. Nyhuis, M. Murphy-Steinke, H. Kopf (5:31), A Patterson, T Marcoe,
P Dercks (5:31)
· Staff:  B. Doyle, J. Hungerford, S O’Malley,  J. Ogle, M. Liebelt
· Others:  A. Lichtenberg, S. Laning
· Pledge of Allegiance 
· Mrs. Kottke, seconded by Mrs. Patterson, moved to approve the warrants through November 23, 2015 as presented.  Motion carried:  7 ayes, 0 noes, 0 absent.
· Public Input – Mrs. Laning brought up concerns on the problems with the lunch program and the errors in Wordware.  
· Mrs. Murphy-Steinke, seconded by Mr. Dercks, moved to approve the 2015-2016 Property Insurance renewal with Liberty Mutual as presented with denying the Terrorist Insurance Coverage.  Motion carried:  7 ayes, 0 noes, 0 absent.
· Two school board members were recognized at the regional meeting for the participation in the WASB Association.  Mrs. Kottke received a second level and Mrs. Patterson received her third level.  Congratulations to both of them.
· Boys Baseball donation is tabled until the December 14, 2015 meeting.
· Donation from FABCO is tabled until the December 14, 2015 meeting.
· Mrs. Murphy-Steinke, seconded by Mr. Dercks, moved to accept Mr. Maurer as our Boys JV2 Basketball Coach as presented. Motion carried: 7 ayes, 0 noes, 0 absent.

· Mrs. Kottke read the first reading of Policy #5113 Open Enrollment Program (Inter-District) and Policy #5113.01 Course Options. 
· Mrs. Kottke shared with the Board a meeting that Administrator Green had with the Administrator of the Lomira School District, Mr. Lloyd.   Discussion took place on looking at possible options on sharing teachers in the future if needed, courses, sports and extra-curricular activities.  This is not a discussion on consolidation.
· Mrs. Kottke reviewed the new quotes that were received for the 2015-2016 facility project.  Discussion took place with the quotes on portable walls.  The Board requested references for this project.
· The Wisconsin Rural School Alliance Conference update is tabled until December 14, 2015.
· Mrs. Patterson reported on her attendance at the WASB Legislative Advocacy Conference including the referendum bill that they are trying to pass.
· Mrs. Doyle reported on the activities at the Oakfield Elementary School and the Oakfield Childcare Center.
· Next School Board Meeting will be Monday, December 14, 2015 at 5:30 p.m. – Oakfield Elementary School.
· Mrs. Kottke, seconded by Mrs. Patterson, moved to adjourn at 6:18 p.m. executive session pursuant to Wis. Stat. §19.85 (1)(f) to discuss preliminary consideration of a specific personnel situation which, if discussed in public, would be likely to have a substantial adverse effect upon the reputation of any person referred to in such histories or data, or involved in such problems or investigations. Motion carried by unanimous roll call vote. 
Respectfully submitted by:

Jackie Hungerford, School Board Secretary

